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  3 February 2023 
.. 
Welcome Welcome Welcome! 
To our current and new parents and students, a very warm welcome to our first 
official newsletter and another exciting year at Kororoit Creek Primary School.  
I have been making my way around the yard before and after school, it has been 
lovely to meet lots of new families as well as catching up with some familiar faces.  
Today was a very special day as we welcomed over 140 new preps into the school, 
this often means lots of new families. I encourage you to greet and support our new 
parents and their children in joining our wonderful school community.  Although our 
work often tends to focus on the children and staff, it is you, our community members 
that often make the difference.  
 
As always, our staff and students have settled into another year of teaching and 
learning seamlessly, already classroom walls are being filled with anchor charts and 
student work pieces- there is a real buzz and excitement about the year ahead.  This 
week and next week all homerooms are completing our KCPS Start Program which 
focuses on the fundamentals of setting up a classroom space as well as the 
expectations of their learning community. Students will be participating in lots of 
wellbeing and ‘get to know you’ activities as they build new relationships with their 

teachers and peers.  
 
This year, I am fortunate to be working alongside my dynamic School Improvement Team. The 
leadership structure for 2023 will be very similar to the past where each area of the school is led by an 
Assistant Principal, Leading Teacher and Learning Specialist that will work closely with the teachers, 
students and families to foster a safe, fun and rigorous learning environment for all of our students, 
whist ensuring that we all stay connected as one big learning community.  
 
I am looking forward to an exciting year, I hope 2023 brings great things for you and your family.  
 

 

Welcome 2023 Prep students 
After several days of assessments, our prep students were very excited to finally get into the classroom 
for their first official day today. There were lots of smiles and I am looking forward to visiting the rooms 
on Monday morning and welcoming all of our wonderful new preps.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

IB LEARNER 

PROFILE 

ATTRIBUTES 

INQUIRERS 
KNOWLEDGEABLE 

THINKERS 
COMMUNICATORS 

PRINCIPLED 
OPEN-MINDED 

CARING 
RISK-TAKERS 
BALANCED 
REFLECTIVE 
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Meet the School Improvement Team (SIT) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The SIT team play a pivotal role in the success of the school, our Leading Teachers and Learning 
Specialists work closely with our teachers to build their classroom practice and help to drive our school-
wide goals.  Each Assistant Principal is also responsible for leading an area of the curriculum across the 
school.  My team are always willing and able to support you and your child both in their learning as well 
as their wellbeing, should you need to get in contact with one of the Assistant Principals please do so via 
the office (8358 0600) or the Area Support emails:  
 

Prep    prep@kororoitcreekps.vic.edu.au 
Grade 1   Grade1support@kororoitcreekps.vic.edu.au 
Grade 2   Grade2support@kororoitcreekps.vic.edu.au 
Grade 3   Grade3support@kororoitcreekps.vic.edu.au 
Grade 4   Grade4support@kororoitcreekps.vic.edu.au 
Grade 5   Grade5support@kororoitcreekps.vic.edu.au 
Grade 6   Grade6support@kororoitcreekps.vic.edu.au 
 

 
Bethany Riseley 

 

 
Hi, I am Bethany Riseley and I have the best job in the world as the Principal of KCPS!  I have 
been the Principal since 2018 and have been a part of the KCPS learning community since 2012.  
I have two little boys at home, Reuben and Ned who definitely keep me on my toes. I will be 
working part time this year, Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday are my working days. I am really 
looking forward to leading this amazing learning community and can’t wait for what this year 
will bring! 

 
Alan Noye 

 

 
Hello KCPS community, my name is Alan Noye, and I am currently an Assistant Principal at the 
school. On Thursday and Friday, I will be the Acting Principal when Bethany is not onsite. In 
October last year my wife Kelsey and I welcomed our first daughter Isla into the world. When I 
am not at school you will most likely find me supporting Collingwood at the MCG or on a golf 
course somewhere around Victoria. I look forward to saying hello to everyone throughout the 
year. 

mailto:prep@kororoitcreekps.vic.edu.au
mailto:Grade1support@kororoitcreekps.vic.edu.au
mailto:Grade2support@kororoitcreekps.vic.edu.au
mailto:Grade3support@kororoitcreekps.vic.edu.au
mailto:Grade4support@kororoitcreekps.vic.edu.au
mailto:Grade5support@kororoitcreekps.vic.edu.au
mailto:Grade6support@kororoitcreekps.vic.edu.au
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Allira Wallis 

 

 
Hello KCPS Community. This year I am excited to be working as our Curriculum Director and 
Wellbeing Co-ordinator. Throughout my career I have enjoyed working at a range of schools 
across Melbourne but have loved being part of the KCPS community for the past 4 years. I love 
the opportunities I get every day to see all our fabulous learners growing their minds and 
knowledge through inquiry and building friendships and connections to their peers, as they 
develop social and emotional skills. At home I have two children of my own, a son and a 
daughter. On my weekends I enjoy taking my children to the park, family road trips and a bit of 
shopping! I am really excited for a productive year of learning for our students and connecting to 
our school community through lots of exciting events and activities. 
 

 
Leesa Cilia 

 

 
Hi, I am Leesa and I am the Assistant Principal of Grade Prep and the Specialist Team. I have 
worked at KCPS since 2011 and have been lucky enough to meet so many wonderful teachers, 
students and families over the years.  I love spending time with family, especially my two 
energetic little boys, as well as doing classes at the gym as often as I can. This year I am looking 
forward to sharing more about our KCPS wellbeing programme, AiA with our school community 
and getting to know more of our amazing families. 

 
Drita Demiri 

 

 
My name is Drita and I am excited to be working with Grades 3 and 4 this year. I will also be 
leading the areas of English and PYP and am looking forward to the opportunities this will 
provide me with in connecting to student learning across the school. While I have worked in 
Education since 2007, this is my third year at KCPS and I have really valued my time getting to 
know our incredible KCPS community. I am a mum to 3 children and while their extra-curricular 
activities keep me busy, I also enjoy travelling, baking and meeting new people. 

 
Emma Holmes 

 

 
Hi, I am Emma Holmes and I am very lucky to be the Assistant Principal of the Year 1 and 2 
cohorts this year. A little bit about me, I love to spend time with my family, in particular my 2 
nephews and niece and try to find time to read a good book. I have worked at KCPS since 2014, 
with a range of roles including, Team Leader, Leading Teacher and now Assistant Principal. I 
have loved seeing our school evolve over the time and the wonderful diverse community we 
have. This Year, I am looking forward to continuing to lead our school in Numeracy and making 
more connections to our wider community. 

 
Habiba Durani 

 

 
Hi all, I am Habiba Durani and I am the Assistant Principal for the Grade 5 and 6 year levels this 
year. I began my teaching career in 2009 and have been a part of the KCPS community since 
2015. A little about me, I was born in Afghanistan and spent most of my childhood in India. I 
have 5 nephews and 1 niece who are very dear to me. I am excited about working closely with 
our school leaders, our Student Empowerment Group and as well as with our School 
Improvement Team to support the growth and development of all our students. 

 
Stephanie Leonard 

 

 
My name is Stephanie Leonard and I started at KCPS in 2012 and have worked in a range of roles 
across all areas of the school. I enjoy reading, watching reality tv shows and going on trips away 
with my family in our caravan. This year my role is the Wellbeing Leading Teacher where I get to 
work with teachers in building various supports around student learning. 
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Hollie Winfield 

 

 
Hello, I am new to this wonderful school community in 2023 and I am so excited to be working as 
a Leading Teacher supporting the Grade 1 and 2 teaching and learning teams. This year I will 
perform a coaching role with teachers from Grade Prep to Six, as well as supporting the teaching 
and learning of Numeracy across the school. 

 
Sarah Gattuso 

 

 
Welcome back to 2023. In November last year I got married and have officially changed my 
name to Sarah Gattuso. I am the Leading Teacher working within Grade 3 and 4 this year 
supporting student and teacher learning and development. This year I am excited to be back to 
my coaching role working with teachers from Grade Prep to Six as well as continuing our work 
from last year focusing on our Attributes in Action Program (AiA). 

 
Megan Kennedy 

 

 
My name is Megan Kennedy and I have worked at KCPS since 2015 in a variety of year levels and 
roles. Some of my favourite things to do include going on adventures with my family, cooking, 
reading and going to the cinema. This year I am one of the Leading Teachers at the school and I 
am really looking forward to working with the many wonderful students and staff across the 
school, helping our students to achieve their personal and learning goals. 

 
Melissa Nelson 

 

 
Hello everyone, my name is Melissa and I’m the Grade Prep Team Leader and Learning 
Specialist. I have been teaching for 8 years and this will be my fifth year at KCPS. I absolutely love 
learning new things and ways we can create a more sustainable environment. I enjoy travelling, 
watching live music and taking my dog Teddy for walks. I look forward to a wonderful year at 
KCPS!   

 
Curtis Goodfellow 

 

 
Hi my name is Curtis,  
I have been a teacher at KCPS for 8 years. 
I have spent a lot of this time teaching music and have recently moved into classroom teaching. 
This year I am working as a learning specialist in grade two with my class H27. 
Outside of work, I enjoy listening to and playing music, reading, riding my bicycle and travelling. 
I am really looking forward to what 2023 will bring to the school. 

 
Natalie Petrovski 

 

 
Welcome back everyone!  
This year I’m excited to be teaching a Grade 5 class on Monday and Tuesdays.  
On Wednesdays I will be working with teachers across the school in my role as a coach and I look 
forward to seeing many familiar faces and meeting new people within our community. 

 
Beth Warne 

 

 
Hi, I am Beth Warne and I am the extremely lucky to be 2023’s Grade 6 Team Leader and 
Learning Specialist. I love watching AFL and am very competitive. I bet you will all join me in 
celebrating when the talented Western Bulldogs win the premiership this year…..right?  
This is my 10th year at KCPS. I feel so fortunate to have worked here long enough to see so many 
amazing students learn, grow and reach their full potential. This year, I am looking forward to 
working with the incredible Grade 6 teachers, learners and the Student Leadership team. Please 
feel free to come and say hi, as I do love a good chat. See you around the KCPS community! 
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Assembly- Monday morning 
Assembly will now be held fortnightly on Monday mornings at 9.05am (beginning Monday 6th Feb).  
The school will be split into P-3 and 4-6 and students will rotate between attending assembly in the gym 
or streaming into their classroom. After several years, we are excited to invite parents back into the gym 
to attend assembly. We will still be offering the option for parents to stream assembly so a link will be 
sent out on Monday morning for you to log in should you choose to.  

 

Structure of the day  
Please see a reminder of a structure of the day so you are aware of what a day at school looks like for 
your child/ren. 
 

8.50- 9.00am Morning welcome and get ready for the day 

9.00am- 11.00am Learning time 

11.00am- 11.30am Recess break outside  

11.30am- 1.30pm Learning time 

1.30pm- 1.45pm  Eating time inside 

1.45pm- 2.15pm Lunch break outside 

2.15pm- 3.15pm Learning time  

 
What happened at school over the holidays? 
You would have noticed that the front of our school has been painted over the holidays, this was a big 
shock to lots of teachers and students as they came to school on the first day as it is very different from 
the previous yellow. I think it looks fabulous and gives the front of the school a fresh look. The blue 
represents our school blue.  
Over the holidays, the toilet block outside the learning lab was refurbished with new lino and paint.  The 
installation of our new shade sail outside the music room was finalised, this will now create another 
wonderful space for our students.  All of the playgrounds also received new softfall so they are safe and 
ready for another year.  
 
Swimming 2023 
We are excited that our swimming program will be recommencing on Monday 13th February, swimming 
is an important part of our curriculum. This term our Grade 3-6 students will swim and next term Prep-2. 
At the end of the term, Kingswim will host a showcase where parents are invited to come and watch 
their child swim and see their progress throughout the term so stay tuned for that info later in the term.  
All students should be participating in their weekly swimming lesson, however, this year Grade 3-6 
students who are not swimming on a particular day for an approved reason will be completing a ‘dry 
program’ booklet that will focus on water safety. Students will work in another classroom to complete 
this while their class is swimming at the pool. 
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Time to celebrate our successes of 2022!  
Last year we had some huge success towards achieving our 2022 AIP goals.  It has been amazing to 
unpack some of this data with my team and to celebrate some of the incredible achievements across all 
year levels. Over the next few weeks, we will be finding ways to celebrate the successes of 2022 with 
our community- our students, teachers, leaders and you, our parent community all work so hard 
throughout the year to contribute to the success, so it is important that we pause to reflect and 
celebrate what we have achieved!  
 
Focus for 2023- snapshot  
This year we will have a continued focus on wellbeing of both students and staff as well as continuing to 
focus on increasing the number of students achieving above expected growth. Each year schools 
develop their Annual Implementation Plan (AIP) based on a range of data sources to ensure we are 
focusing on the right work that will make a difference to our students and community.  
Below is a snapshot our 2023 Annual Implantation Plan that highlights our key focuses for the year. This 
will drive all the work across the school, from coaching in classrooms to staff professional development 
and community events. You may see these icons pop up on various pieces of information, to highlight 
the reason and purpose behind some of our activities and events.  
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A few reminders to start the year… 
 

Before and After School  
Please remember that the yard is not supervised before 8.45am in the morning, please avoid dropping 
your child off before 8.45am. This can be a big safety issue if an incident happens in the yard and there 
is no staff member present.  
Likewise, after school the yard is not supervised after 3.30pm, please ensure you pick your child/ren up 
before 3.30pm. We understand that there are times when things happen and you might be running late, 
however, if you are unable to collect your child from school before 3.30pm on a regular basis we ask 
that you consider making alternative arrangements.  
If you need your child to attend before or school care, please contact YMCA on 0419 877 251 or at 
Kororoitcreekoshc@ymca.org.au.  
 

Uniform 
Please ensure that your child is in full school uniform each day. Your support and cooperation are critical 
in ensuring that our children represent the school in a positive way by wearing the full and correct 
school uniform. Please note that all school uniform should have the school logo and shoes MUST be all 
black (no stripes or colour). For further information about our school uniform, please view the following 
link on our website: https://kororoitcreekps.vic.edu.au/parents/#uniform  
 

Hats 
As a part of our Sunsmart Policy, students must wear a hat when outside during recess and lunch. 
Students who do not have a hat will be asked to play in a shaded area.  
 

Instagram 
If you on Instagram and are not already following our school Instagram account, please follow along. 
This is a great opportunity to see photos and videos of what happens at school as well as reminders of 
upcoming events etc. @kororoitcreek.primary.kinder 
 
Lost Property Collection 6th February 
We have a large collection of unlabelled lost property that was collected from around the school over 
the school holidays.  Therefore, we will be holding a 'lost property collection'.  The collection will be held 
next Monday morning, 6th of February between 8:50am and 9:20am in front of the school gym.  
As the lost property is not labelled with names you are free to take what you may need for your 
child/children.  
 
2023 School Council Notice of Election/Call for Nominations 
All government schools in Victoria have a school council. They are legally constituted bodies that are 
given powers to set the key directions of a school within state-wide guidelines. In doing this, a school 
council is able to directly influence the quality of education that the school provides for its students. 
 

We currently have 3 available positions in our parent member category. Parents on school councils 
provide important viewpoints and have valuable skills that can help shape the direction of our school. 
This position will be for the 2023 and 2024 school years. 
 

Nomination forms may be obtained from the school and must be lodged by Friday 10th of February 2023 
by 4:00pm. A list of candidates and nominators will be shared on Wednesday 15th February after which, 
ballot papers for all parents will be prepared and distributed so that our community can vote for the 
parent members they would like to see on School Council. This ballot will close on Friday the 24th of 
February at 4:00pm and the votes will be counted on Monday the 27th of February 2023. 
 

There is a display in our office area which explains the election timeline. If you are interested in 
nominating yourself or another parent, please obtain a form from the office. 
 

Below is a Department of Education link which outlines further information about the operation of a 
school council. https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/school-council-powers-and-functions/policy  
 
 

mailto:Kororoitcreekoshc@ymca.org.au
https://kororoitcreekps.vic.edu.au/parents/#uniform
https://instagram.com/kororoitcreek.primary.kinder
https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/school-council-powers-and-functions/policy
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Do you hold a concession card?  If so, you may be entitled to Camps, Sports & Excursion Funding.  
 
The CSEF program for 2023 is now open until the 23 June 2023. 
 
If are eligible you will receive $125 per student that can be used to contribute to any costs relating to a 
camp, sporting activity or excursion your child attends. Payments are made directly to the school and 
are linked to the student. Unused funds are carried over each year. 
If you have applied for CSEF previously, you do not need to apply again.  
 
If you think you might be eligible, please complete the attached application form and return to the 
office with a copy of your concession card.  Please refer to the attached flyer from the Department of 
Education for further information on eligibility. 
 
If your Concession card is in your child’s name, they are not eligible for this funding. 
 
 
Walking School Bus 
Kororoit Creek Primary School operates a Walking School Bus to promote active transport and to assist 
children to walk safely to and from school.  The Walking School Bus is a bus that is powered by legs and 
is made up of at least 2 staff members. The bus walks along a set route picking up children at designated 
bus stops along the way. 
 
If your child is interested in participating with the Walking School Bus, please download and complete 
the following consent form and hand it in at the school office.  
 
The first bus will be walking on Friday the 24th of February. 
 
 
 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

6 February – Lost property collection at 8.50-9.20am, at the front of the Gym 

8 February – Prep parent coffee morning at 8.50am 

27-28 February – Student Photos 

1 March – KCPS School Picnic 4-6pm 

13 March – Labour Day Public Holiday 

4 April – Sibling Photos 

6 April – Last day of Term 1 
 

 

Please check our website for current specialist/swimming timetables, camp dates and Curriculum Days 
https://kororoitcreekps.vic.edu.au/parents/  

Visit our Community Page for local community events and business flyers 
https://kororoitcreekps.vic.edu.au/community/  

  
 

https://kororoitcreekps.vic.edu.au/parents/
https://kororoitcreekps.vic.edu.au/community/


 
WALKING SCHOOL BUS PARENT CONSENT FORM   

 

 

I wish my child (full name) …………………………………………………………………………………….to use the Kororoit 

Creek Primary School Walking School Bus. 

He/she will join the Walking School Bus at     1st Pick-up point      or    2nd Pick-up point   (Please circle) 

How will your child get to the bus stop? 

My child will walk to the pick-up point on their own (unaccompanied)   Yes / No   (Please circle) 

If no, please advise the name of the persons who will deliver your child to the pick-up point 

1 …………………………………………………………………… Relationship to Child ………………………………………………………… 

2 …………………………………………………………………… Relationship to Child ………………………………………………………… 

I give my permission for photos to be taken of my child and used to promote the Walking School Bus to 

the school and wider community.  This includes the internet Yes / No (Please circle) 

Does your child have any medical condition or special needs that the Walking School Bus liaison person 

need to know?   Yes / No (Please circle) 

Does your child have any allergies?   Yes / No (Please circle) 

If yes, please outline details and instructions below. 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 I understand that the bus will leave on time at 8:30am sharp from 65 Inglewood Drive 

 I have explained to my child about the need to listen to the ‘bus driver’ and about the need for 

good behaviour.  I understand that misbehaviour may mean that my child cannot use the 

Walking School Bus 

 The Walking School Bus is available on Friday mornings only 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

N/A N/A N/A N/A  

 

I have read the Walking School Bus rules and accept that it is my responsibility to ensure my child is at 

the pick-up point by the designated time before school. 

Parent/Guardian Name:……………………………………………………….. 

Parent/Guardian Signature:………………………………………………………………      Date: ………. /…………. /…………… 



                                             

          WALKING SCHOOL BUS PICK-UP POINT MAP 

               

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 

INFORMATION FOR PARENTS 
Every Victorian child should have access to the world of learning opportunities that exist 

beyond the classroom. The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps ensure that no student 

will miss out on the opportunity to join their classmates for important, educational and fun 

activities. It is part of making Victoria the Education State and the Government’s 

commitment to breaking the link between a student’s background and their outcomes. 

 
CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS       
FUND (CSEF) 
School camps provide children with inspiring experiences in the great 
outdoors. Excursions encourage a deeper understanding of how the 
world works while sports teach teamwork, discipline and leadership.  All 
are a part of a healthy curriculum. 

CSEF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible families 
to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities. 
 
If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary 
foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A special consideration 
category also exists for asylum seeker and refugee families. The 
allowance is paid to the school to use towards expenses relating to 
camps, excursions or sporting activities for the benefit of your child. 
 

The annual CSEF amount per student is: 

• $125 for primary school students 

• $225 for secondary school students 

 
 

  

 

 

  

MORE INFORMATION 

For more information about CSEF visit: 
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx 

 

HOW TO APPLY 
New applicants should contact the school office to   
obtain a CSEF application form or download from the 
website below.  

If you applied for CSEF at your child's school last 
year, you do not need to complete an application 
form this year unless there has been a change in 
your family circumstances.  

You only need to complete an application form if any 
of the following changes have occurred: 

• new student enrolments; your child has 
started or changed schools this year. 

• changed family circumstances; such as a 
change of custody, change of name, 
concession card number, or new siblings 
commencing this year. 

 

Check with the school office if you are unsure. 

 

 

 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx


CAMPS, SPORTS AND EXCURSIONS FUND (CSEF) APPLICATION FORM 

 

Kororoit Creek Primary School 5499 

 

  

School Name School REF ID 
 

Parent/carer details 

Surname     

First name      

Address     

Town/suburb   State  Postcode  

Contact number  

Centrelink pensioner concession OR Health care card number (CRN) 

– – – OR 
 

Foster parent under a temporary care order* OR Veterans affairs pensioner (Gold Card)** 
 

*Foster Parents must provide a copy of the temporary care order letter from the Department of Families, Fairness and Housing (DFFH). 
**Applicants must provide a copy of the Veteran Affairs Gold card 

 

Is this an application for special consideration (no CRN needed)? Yes ☐ No ☐ 

Student details 
 

Student’s surname Student’s first name Student ID 
Date of birth 
(dd/mm/yyyy) Year level 

     

     

     

     

     

I authorise the Department of Education and Training (DET) to use Centrelink Confirmation eServices to perform an enquiry of my Centrelink customer 
details and concession card status in order to enable the business to determine if I qualify for a concession, rebate or service. I also authorise the Australian 
Government Department of Families, Fairness and Housing (DFFH) to provide the results of that enquiry to DET. 

I understand that: 

• DFFH will use information I have provided to DET to confirm my eligibility for the Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund and will disclose to DET 
personal information including my name, address, payment and concession card type and status. 

• this consent, once signed, remains valid while my child is enrolled at a registered Victorian school unless I withdraw it by contacting the school. 

• I can obtain proof of my circumstances/details from DFFH and provide it to DET so that my eligibility for the Camps, Sports and 

Excursions Fund can be determined. 

• If I withdraw my consent or do not alternatively provide proof of my circumstances/details, I may not be eligible for the Camps, Sports and Excursions 
Fund provided by DET. 

• Information regarding my eligibility for the Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund may be disclosed to the DFFH and /or State Schools Relief 
for the purpose of evaluating concession card services or confirming eligibility for assistance. 

You are able to request access to the personal information that we hold about you, and to request that any errors be corrected, by contacting your 
child’s school. 

 
Signature of applicant   D a t e     /   /   

 
Please provide a copy of your card with this form.



CSEF ELIGIBILITY 

 

Below are the criteria used to determine a student’s eligibility for the Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF). 

Criteria 1 – General eligibility 

To be eligible for the fund, a parent or carer of a student attending a registered Government or non-government 
Victorian primary or secondary school must: 

• on the first day of Term one 

• on the first day of Term two 
 

a) be a holder of one or more of the eligible financially-means tested cards OR be a temporary foster parent, 
and; 

b) submit an application to the school by the due date. 
 

For the list of eligible financially-means tested cards refer to the CSEF Policy: 
https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/camps-sports-and-excursions-fund/policy 

 

Parents who receive a Carer Allowance on behalf of a child, or any other benefit or allowance not income tested by 
Centrelink, are not eligible for the CSEF unless they also comply with the above. 

Criteria 2 - Be of school age and attend school in Victoria 

For the purposes of CSEF, students may be eligible for assistance if they attend a Victorian registered primary or secondary 
school. CSEF is not payable to students attending pre-school, kindergarten, home schooled, or TAFE. 

 
Special Consideration 
A special consideration category exists for 
▪ Families on a bridging visa, temporary protection visa, in community detention or are asylum seeker families 
▪ Students in temporary out of home care arrangements, including statutory kinship care 

 

For more information, see https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/camps-sports-and-excursions-fund/guidance/eligibility 

Eligibility Date 

For concession card holders CSEF eligibility will be subject to the parent/carer concession card being validated successfully 
with Centrelink on the first day of either term one (30 January 2023) or term two (24 April 2023). 

PAYMENT AMOUNTS 

CSEF payment amount 

The CSEF is an annual payment to the school to be used towards camps, sports and/or excursion expenses for the 
benefit of the eligible student. 

• Primary school student rate: $125 per year. 

• Secondary school student rate: $225 per year. 
 

The CSEF is paid directly to your child’s school and will be allocated by the school towards camps, sports and/or 
excursion costs for your child. 

For ungraded students, the rate payable is determined by the student’s date of birth. For more information, see: 
www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx 

 
Year 7 government school students who are CSEF recipients are also eligible for a uniform voucher. Secondary 
schools are required to make applications on behalf of parents/carers so please register your interest at the school. 

HOW TO COMPLETE THE APPLICATION FORM 
NOTE: ALL SECTIONS MUST BE COMPLETED BY PARENT/LEGAL GUARDIAN 

1. Complete the PARENT/CARER DETAILS section. 
Make sure that the Surname, First Name, and Customer Reference Number (CRN) details match those on your 
concession card. You will also need to provide your concession card to the school.  

If you are claiming as a temporary Foster Parent or a Veteran Affairs Pensioner, you will need to provide a copy of 
documentation confirming your status as a temporary Foster Parent or provide your Veterans Affairs Pensioner Gold card 
to the school. 

If you are seeking special consideration, mark this in the form and provide a copy of the relevant documentation. 

2. Complete the STUDENT/S DETAILS section for students at this school. 

3. Sign and date the form and return it to the school office as soon as possible. The CSEF program for 2023 closes on 
the 23 June 2023. 

https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/camps-sports-and-excursions-fund/policy
https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/camps-sports-and-excursions-fund/guidance/eligibility
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx


MUSIC LESSONS
GENESIS MUSIC SCHOOL

Want to learn how to play
an instrument? Sign up now!

CALL 0421 426 674 
FOR ENQUIRIES

 
ENROL

GENESISMUSICSCHOOL.COM.AU 

Learn at your own pace and improve your skills
in playing various instruments under the

guidance of our expert musicians.


